Dixon City Commission Special Session Wednesday, November 13, 2024, 10am

Dixon City Commission met in session Wednesday, November 13, 2024, 10 a.m. as a called meeting to replace the regular monthly meeting due to the monthly meeting falling on a holiday. Attending were Mayor Dorris Crowley, Commissioners Terry Webb, Jeff Graham, and Peggy Poole, City Attorney Lindsay Durbin, and City Clerk Barb Goff. Commissioner Randy Norman was absent due to attending an event with Kentucky Association of Counties.

Minutes were approved on a motion by Commissioner Webb, seconded by Commissioner Graham, all ayes.

Bills were approved on a motion by Commissioner Poole, seconded by Commissioner Webb, all ayes.

Water loss for October was at 26%. Public Works has completed needed flushing, and has installed a new flush valve in the Woodland Acres area.

Resignations from the Tourism Board were received from Mandy Fambrough, Betty Jones, and Monica Duncan. These were accepted on a motion by Commissioner Poole, seconded by Commissioner Webb, all ayes. Following the resignations, the Tourism Board only has two remaining members. In light of the resignations leaving the Tourism Board without a full board, there was brief discussion of potentially combining the Tourism and Park boards. A letter will be sent to all remaining members of those boards for their input on the combination.

Commissioner Webb made a motion to approve a first reading to repeal Ordinances 110.01-110.09 regarding business licenses, seconded by Commissioner Graham, all aves.

The City's Christmas Dinner was set for December 12 at 6pm at Dixon Fire Department. Commissioner Poole made a motion for the City to furnish meat for the meal and other items to be potluck, seconded by Commissioner Graham, all ayes.

The current employee enrolled in the H2O Apprentice program with Kentucky Rural Water Association is scheduled to test for a Water Distribution Level 1 license in December. Commissioner Webb made a motion to increase that employee's hourly wage by \$1.50 upon passing the licensing exam, seconded by Commissioner Graham, all ayes. Mrs. Durbin will draft a contract to be signed that the employee will remain with the City for a term of at least 2 years due to the fact the City is paying license-associated expenses.

A motion to adjourn was made by Commissioner Webb, seconded by Commissioner Poole, all ayes.

Signed:

Dorris Crowley, Mayor

Barbara Goff, Offy Clerk